
Select Board Meeting Minutes 
February 19, 2025 
 
Selectman Bill Nye called the meeting to order at 6:00pm. 
 
Calling of the roll 
Selectmen: Bill Nye, Barry Bateman, Nick Hanson 
Secretary: Carolyn Nye 
 
The selectmen signed the town warrant. 
 
Barry made a motion to amend the meeting minutes on February 5, 2025. A line was 
added Karen was disruptive and used foul language, the reason for the meeting being 
adjourned. Bill seconded. Motion passed 3-0. 
 
The select board discussed working on the town budget soon.  
 
The select board would like the Annual Town Meeting Book out a month before the 
Annual Town Meeting. 
 
The Select Board discussed things they would like to accomplish on the Town Roads 
this spring and summer using cold patches, sealer, and repairing culverts.  
 
The select board would like to speak to Marc from the ATV Club to work on the trail 
entrance to Blanchard Rd and to keep the rocks getting onto the West Rd.  
 
Bill made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:29 pm. Nick seconded. Motion carried 
3-0. 
 
Submitted by, 
Carolyn Nye-Secretary 
 


